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Spring 2015 

  

Baby Calves will be greeting Idlewilders as they return this Spring.  See story on page 3. 



 

March 2015 

 

To all Idlewilders: 

 

For years our Forest Health 

and Safety Committee, headed 

by Frank Ray, has worked dili-

gently with foresters and the 

fire protection community to 

raise our awareness of the sig-

nificance of forest health and 

fire safety. In a separate devel-

opment, Colfax County and the 

state have realized, after sev-

eral fires ravaged the state, that 

the cost of fighting fires can be 

reduced through the participa-

tion of cabin and other prop-

erty owners. The state program 

designed to foster that partici-

pation is called Firewise.   

Idlewild cabin owners 

were early adopters of many of 

the Firewise-recommended 

activities. In 2013 an Assess-

ment of Idlewild was con-

ducted by Chris Romo, Arnie 

Friedt, and Dan Ware that fo-

cused on past efforts and 

needed future actions. Virtu-

ally all cabin owners have par-

ticipated in raking, chipping, 

and cutting, as recommended 

in the Assessment. After the 

loss of the availability of the 

Colfax County chipper (and 

the loss of some momentum) 

we purchased a multitasking 

tractor and our own chipper so 

our required future efforts 

could be tailored to our com-

munity. In 2013 and 2014 we 
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continued our community-wide pro-

gram focused by the recommenda-

tions provided by the Assessment. 

In February of this year, at 

the suggestion of State Forestry, I 

submitted our application to become 

a Firewise Community. The applica-

tion was supported by documenta-

tion indicating the community-wide 

participation of our property owners. 

In early March I received an email 

from Chris Romo of State Forestry 

stating that our application had been 

approved. Our reward for this is 

minimal but significant. We get to 

post signs at the entrance to Idlewild 

indicating that our entire community 

has participated adequately in 

Firewise activities and has joined 

with the other Firewise communities 

in the Valley.   

Chris Romo has asked that 

we host him and Firewise represen-

tatives at our annual meeting 

in July for the formal presen-

tation of our election to 

Firewise. I agreed to their ap-

pearance as a significant trib-

ute to our residents and recog-

nition of their hard work for 

fire protection and forest 

health. I hope that many of 

you can attend. 

 

Spring Break found lots of 

skiers in Idlewild, even 

though the weather produced 

sloppy roads and cold. I’m 

encouraged, nevertheless, that 

we may become more of a 

four-season destination for 

our residents. 

 

Summer, with lots of twilight 

and cool nights, is on the way. 

It should be another great 

one!!  

 

See you on the mountain, 

 

 

Paul Fahrenthold 

IWCC President 
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Watch out for Calves 

Eagle Nest Parade 

The July 4th parade will begin at 2:00 p.m. Saturday in Eagle Nest. 

 Arriving early with your lawn chair is highly recommended for a good view. Be sure to eat lunch or dinner (or both) at the 

Firemen’s annual BBQ fundraiser from 11:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. This annual event raises money for the Eagle Nest Volunteer Fire 

Department. As always, their motto is “You come to our BBQ, we’ll come to your fire.”   

 

The Palmer/ Henthorn families regret they are unable to host the annual hot dog cook out 

this year.  However knowing how much we all love this annual tradition,  it WILL be held 

instead at the empty lots near the community center.  These lots have been cleared and ready 

for just such an occasion.   If you would like to volunteer to help cook or serve please con-

tact  me at the phone email below, Kathleen Michael, Kathleenmichael1@mac.com or (806) 

676-9452.  (that’s a numeral 1 after my name), or Paul Fahrenthold,  paul@ctspirits.com, 

(979) 249-6515. 

Spring 2015 

 

Dear Idlewild Residents, 

Gallagher Ranch will once again be leasing the ranch for cattle grazing. This year we will have cows and calves on the ranch, 

something we haven’t had in a very long time. I would like to ask all of you to help us keep these cattle safe. Cattle for some 

strange reason tend to congregate on roadways and along the sides of roads and bar ditches. The calves that will be coming 

along with their mothers will be small and difficult to see. I expect them to take a nice warm summer catnap in the bar ditches. 

Young calves are somewhat skittish, unpredictable and startle easily, so please be prepared for the unexpected mad dash across 

the road. Please watch carefully for them as you travel to and from Idlewild. Please drive slowly and responsibly and with great 

caution, so we can avoid any injuries or death along the road. 

 Gallagher Ranch has grazing rights in Idlewild. Please do not let dogs run loose or unattended. Dogs love to give 

chase to creatures that run (cattle included). 

 I would respectfully ask also that you limit your ATV, motorcycle, other vehicle, 

and foot traffic use to public roads. If you are off a public road below and to the south of 

Idlewild you are trespassing on Gallagher Ranch. If you have further questions regarding 

this I am sure Frank Dodge can assist you. 

Thank you in advance for your help and cooperation, and I wish all of you a safe 

and happy summer. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Ngiare McNaghten 

Gallagher Ranch 
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Roads in Idlewild 

Greater Idlewild Roads 

Skip Johnson, Road Committee 

 

One of the primary, some would say the most important, IWCC board functions is our roads and their maintenance. Rain and snow can be both a blessing 

and a curse. Insufficient moisture leads to drought and all the unpleasant things that come with drought; however, too much moisture is harmful to dirt 

roads.  Abundant rain and snow is, for the most part, not a problem except for dirt roads.   

Our road system is generally in good shape. Many thanks are due our caretaker, Frank Dodge, and his regular road inspection program. When 

Frank spots a road problem he works with our Road Committee to remedy the situation. Some of the maintenance can be performed by Frank. Some 

requires the services of a contractor to haul and spread material in areas requiring major restoration. We are fortunate that Chris Herring, our Road Com-

mittee chair, spends much of the year in Idlewild and also regularly rides the roads looking for areas needing work.   

After many community conversations about Road 9 between the Randall cabin and the Herman cabin, Frank started work to widen the road 

where possible and to knock down much of the hill right at the Randall cabin to improve both driver visibility and the possibility of two vehicles passing 

each other while traveling in opposite directions. This section of our roads is in better condition than it has ever been. 

Road conditions are generally reviewed each year after the April mud season, and necessary maintenance (grading, spreading gravel, filling 

holes, etc.)  is performed so that the roads are in good shape for the start of the summer season around Memorial Day. Depending on summer rainfall, 

additional maintenance may be required and is performed as necessary and as our funding allows. Our funding comes from IWCC cabin and property 

assessments, which also must cover our other community needs (the caretaker, community property, insurance, etc.). 

 

For our roads there are a couple of basic items: a driving surface and a ditch.  Each of us can help take care of our community roads by using some com-

mon sense when doing work around our property.   

From a road maintenance standpoint, Idlewild has benefitted from the lack of moisture the past few years. The first, and most important, item 

in basic dirt or gravel road maintenance is to get water that tends to run down a roadway off it as soon as possible. Many of our roadside ditches carry 

water that falls as rain both on the road itself and on land adjacent to the road. Digging a ditch out across a field to divert water in the roadside ditch onto 

the empty space has two benefits. First, it gets the water off the road. Second, the water provides irrigation for grasses and wildflowers that may be grow-

ing in the field. 

Some driveways cross ditches. In these cases either the ditch should remain in place with a dip in the driveway or a pipe should be used to 

carry the water under the driveway and back to the ditch on the lower side of the driveway. If the ditch is simply filled to provide a nice transition to the 

driveway without regard to where the water is going to go, BAD things happen. At the end of the ditch, the water must go somewhere, and most likely it 

will jump out into the road and run down the center of the road until it finds its way by gravity back into a ditch. In the past, this has led to a deep ditch in 

the road itself. This happens just the way, eons ago, running water from glaciers caused erosion and created deep canyons and river beds. The bottom line 

is that the water is going to keep running somewhere and you can help by ensuring that it does not run in the roadway 

Washboarding is a corrugation of the roadway; it is most annoying to the driver and, when it becomes severe, can lead to loss of vehicle con-

trol. It is impossible to deal effectively with this problem if the causes are not understood. Motor graders are often blamed, but in reality, they seldom 

cause the problem. There are three primary causes: driving habits, lack of moisture, and poor quality of gravel. Driving habits are clearly evident when 

washboarding is observed at intersections, going up or down steep hills, leading into or out of sharp curves and sometimes even near driveways. These are 

all places where drivers tend to accelerate hard or brake aggressively. This is a major cause of washboarding and one that we can address by paying atten-

tion to how we drive. We cannot control rainfall or roadway material, but we can pay attention to how we drive. 

  

The shoulder areas and the ditches of many Idlewild roads are minimal. This is particularly true in regions with very narrow or confined space for roads. 

Regardless of the location, the basic shape of the road’s cross section must be correct or a gravel/dirt road will not perform well even under very low 

traffic conditions. Each of us can really make a positive contribution to Idlewild by paying attention to roads adjacent to our properties, helping to keep 

water from running in the roadway, and driving appropriately in Idlewild. 

 

The Road Committee and your Idlewild neighbors will thank you! 
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April 2015 

Dear Colfax County Communities Members, 

The Colfax County Coalition of Firewise Communities (CCCFC) is pleased to announce an inexpensive way of obtaining a quality 911 address 

sign for your home or property.  We will be collecting individual orders to combine into one large order.  The cost of the 6” X 18”, 8 mil alumi-

num, double-sided, reflective vertical sign is $19.99.  There will be no tax or shipping charges.  HOWEVER, if you are already a member of 

CCCFC, or purchase a two-year membership for $25.00, the coalition will provide a $12.50 rebate lowering your cost to only $7.49! 

 

Orders should be sent in writing by June 30, 2015.  Please mail the form below to Audrey Roth, P. O. Box 1047, Angel Fire, NM 87710.  

Delivery will be made to your community representative who will disburse the signs to individuals.  Thank you for participating.  Orders 

take approximately 2 weeks to arrive.  If you are not a personal member of CCCFC, then you have to join to get the discounted price.  We 

can do another order in the fall but those may not arrive in time to receive them before many residents leave for the winter.  The cut off 

date for that order will be October 31, 2015.  Audrey must receive orders for at least 10 signs before she can send it in. 

 

We will be ordering from SmartSign and you may check out their website at www.smartsign.com.  We have verified with the Colfax County 

Emergency Management Department that the E911 program will NOT change anyone’s address number, so your sign will still be correct after 

that program is fully implemented.  If you have two or three digits in your address, the individual numbers will exceed the four inch minimum 

E911 requirement. 

If interested, the Roths at 299 Palo Flechado in Taos Pines have one of these signs at the bottom of their driveway and you would be more than 

welcome to check out the quality in person. 

 

Name______________________________ 

Contact Phone Number ___________________________________ 

Community ___________________________________ 

Numbers To Be Placed On Sign  (Please print clearly) ________________________________________ 

Background Color:  Green 

______ I am a member of CCCFC and am enclosing a check payable to CCCFC for $7.49.  (Additional signs are $19.99) 

______ I am joining CCCFC and ordering a sign and am enclosing a check payable to CCCFC for $32.49.  (Additional signs are $19.99) 

______ I hope to join CCCFC soon and am ordering a sign, enclosing a check payable to CCCFC for $19.99.  (Additional signs are also 

$19.99) 

 

http://www.smartsign.com
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IDLEWILD  GUEST  MINISTERS 

SUMMER  2015 

      

June 21  Rev.  Arnold  Nelson      Duncan, OK Christian 

June  28 Rev. Steve Chappell Gruver, TX Methodist 

July 5  Rev. Carla Aday Kansas City, MO Christian 

July 12 Rev. Dr.  Gene Lowry Kansas City, MO Methodist 

July 19 Rev. Anthony Inman Amarillo,  TX Methodist 

July 26 Rev. Dr. Paul  Jones Lexington, KY Christian 

Aug. 2 Rev. Dan Vincent Greenville, NC Baptist 

Aug  9 Rev. Dr. Molly Marshall Shawnee, KS Baptist 

Aug 16 Fr. Jared Houze San Angelo, TX Episcopal 

Aug 23 Rev. Dr. Lewis Holland Miami, TX Methodist 

Aug 30 Rev. Don Kirsch Lantana, TX Methodist 

Sept  6  Rev. Dr. Michael Kinnemon     Seattle, WA Christian 

News About Idlewild Worship 
Donna Porter, Worship Committee Chair 

 

 The worshipping community of Idlewild celebrated with great thanks the “retirement” 

of Bill Goodwin as our organist. We have appreciated his love and service to Idlewild 

for many seasons. We are very blessed to have the musical talents of Lynda Sudduth 

and Mary Colson when they are available on our mountain!  

However, Idlewild is now willing to hire someone to serve as our keyboard or-

ganist, and that is where YOU come in. Please resource your friends and family for 

someone who is interested in earning some Sunday-morning payment for his or her 

talent. This might be a young band player working in our area, or a retired music 

teacher with available time on Sunday morning. You may contact Bill or Helen Good-

win by email: bilhel2@gmail.com or Donna Porter at djint@sbcglobal.net. You could 

also give them the phone number of Frank Dodge at 575-595-3335. Thanks for taking 

an interest in keeping the music in our worship services. 

mailto:bilhel2@gmail.com
mailto:djint@sbcglobal.net
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Allen, J. 38 Rd 4 Griffith/Wilkinson 36 Rd 3 Paulsell 25 Rd 9 

Anthony 16 Rd 6 Grigsby 11 Rd 11 Pelley 83 Enchanted 
Anthony, O. 62 Trail's End Hamilton, P. 51 Rd 13 Petruccione 99 Rd 9 
Axe 15 Rd 14 Hare 32 Rd 1 Pons/Miesse 29 Rd 9 
Bailey 128 Rd 9 Hargrave 65 Rd 9 Porter 317 Hwy 127 
Baker 20 Rd 15 Hart 20&22 Rd 8 Posey 14 Rd 10 
Belichick 34 Trail’s End Hatfield 33 Rd 3 Putnam 273 Hwy 127 
Biffle 230 Hwy 127 Hausler Vacant (B1,33,66,125) Raef, J. 53 Rudis Rd 
Blankenship 102 Rd 9 Haydon 277 Hwy 127 Raef, R. 11 Rd 3 
Blanton 46 Rd 12 Henthorn 92 Rd 9 Randall 52 Rd 9 
Bonner 254 Hwy 127 Herring 28 Rd 6 Ray 24 Rd 6 
Boulware, D. 25 Rd 4 Hilburn 26 Rd 7 Reeder 260 Hwy 127 
Bratton 22 Rd 5 Hornsby 19 Rd 4 Reedy, J. 65 Rd 12 
Bratton Vacant(B118) Houser 27 Rd 4 Reid 48 Enchanted 
Brisbin 56 Trail's End Howard 11 Rd 9 Reynolds 109 Rd 9 
Brown, R. 37 Rd 1 Hukill 40 Rudis Rd Rupprecht 46 Rd 9 
Brucker 82 Enchanted Hull, C. 25 Rd 15 Russell 15 Rd 4 
Bruckner 240 Hwy 127 Hull, J. 10 Rd 15 Shaller 30 Rd 5 
Bryant Vacant (B1) Irby 11 Covington Sluder 42 Rd 12 
Butler/Richardson 29 Covington Jackson-Paton 10 Trail's End Smalley 23 Rd 4 
C. Randall Vacant (B5,6) Johansen 91 Rd 9 Smith, T. 64 Trail's End 
Camp 76 Enchanted Johnson, C 279 Hwy 127 Speed Vacant (B66,79) 
Castleberry 40 Rd 12 Johnson, L. 44 Rd 9 Stahl 23 Rd 14 
Cernosek 28 Rd 7 Johnson, R. 267 Hwy 127 Stevens 244 Hwy 127 
Chism 268 Hwy 127 Junkin 21 Rd 6 Stickney 271 Hwy 127 
Chisum 39 Rd 11 Kaye 25 Rd 6 Stone, D. 19&35 Rd 3 

Coleman 371 Hwy 127 Keisling 75 Enchanted Stone, Dg. 15 Rd 3 
Colson 29 Rd 4 Kopenits 15 Rd 11 Stone, Jr., D. 29 Rd 3 
Couch 106 Rd 9 Lambert 34 Rd 4 Stork 263 Hwy 127 
Covington 21 Covington Laminack 54 Trail's End Sutton 276 Hwy 127 
Cullender 33 Rd 9 Langen Vacant (B140) Tarter 26 Rd 6 
Cullers Vacant (B40) Lewis, M. 87 Rd 9 Taylor 12 Rd 6 
Cunningham 124&125 Rd 9 Lewisville 36 Rd 11 Thedford Vacant (B44) 
Davis, W. 258 Hwy 127 Macina 252 Hwy 127 Thomas 71 Rd 12 
Davis/Baker 85 Enchanted Matta 45 Rd 3 Thomason 17 Rd 14 
DeMeritt 56 Rd 1 Maverick Club 341 Hwy 127 Thompson Vacant (B124) 
Doolin 40 Rd 9 McClure 28 Rd 5 Thornhill 77 Rd 9 
Dorman 20 Rd 6 McKinney 12 Rd 15 Thornhill, G. Vacant (B5) 
Dorr 42 Rd 6 McNair 105 Rd 9 Twing 31 Rd 3 
Duby 49 Rd 2 Medford 27 Rd 9 Valdez Vacant (B52) 
Duncan, J. Vacant (B45) Michael 50 Rd 1 Vasilion 48 Rd 12 
Duncan, R. 21 Rd 3 Middleton 13 Rd 3 Vucich 57 Rd 12 
Duncan, W. 43 Rd 3 Miller/Via 13 Rd 9 Warner 315 Hwy 127 
Dunlap 70 Rd 12 Millican/Allen 10 Rd 3 Waters 116 Rd 9 
Fahrenthold 16 Rd 9 Milsow/Hoffman 68 Rd 12 Watson 25 Rd 5 
Farren/Whittenburg 18&20 Rd 3 Mixon 257 Hwy 127 Weidenmaier 269 Hwy 127 
Forbis/Prather 114 Rd 9 Montague, F. 352 Hwy 127 Wells/Sudduth 30 Rd 6 
Fore 86 Rudis Rd Moran 299 Hwy 127 Wheeler 32 Rd 5 
G. Bailey Vacant (B20,53) Morgan/Delozier 21 Rd 8 Willburn 50 Trail's End 
Gaston 272 Hwy 127 Mueller 16 Rd 5 Williams, C. 20 Rd 13 
Gee 60 Trail's End Myers 231 Hwy 127 Williams, E. 11 Rd 12 
George 29 Rd 13 Naylor 232 Hwy 127 Williams, L. 15 Rd 10 
Gibbs, B. 360 Hwy 127 O'Quin 39 Rd 2 Willis 11 Rd 10 
Gibson 237 Hwy 127 O'Steen/Mizar 40 Rd 4 Wolverton 42 Rd 9 
Gilcrease Vacant (B51) O'Steen/Mizar 40 Rd 4 Woolsey 221 Hwy 127 
Goodwin, C. 10 Rd 10 Paetzold 25 Rd 3 York 77 Enchanted 
Goodwin, W. 364 Hwy 127 Palmer 90 Rd 9     
Goodwin/Herrera 278 Hwy 127 Patterson 14 Rd 13     

  

  

  



Ben Fahrenthold  I have been 

visiting Idlewild since I was a 

child at the Gist Family Cabin, 

then since 2002 at the 

Fahrenthold Family Cabin on 

Road 9. My wife, Debbie, and 

grown daughter, Nikki, have 

also enjoyed coming to the 

mountains for many years.  

I live in Bastrop, Texas. I 

am a Building Engineer for Jones Lang LaSalle 

Properties in Austin, Texas. Evenings and 

weekends I do heating and air conditioning re-

pair through my own company, Fahrenheit 

Heating & Cooling LLC. 

I assisted in the 2012 Community Clean Up/

Wood Chip Project in Idlewild, and I look for-

ward to continuing to be of service to the com-

munity. 

Bobby Weidenmaier  I went with my parents, Bob 

and Paula Weidenmaier, in December 1989 to pur-

chase our family cabin from the Hunsakers. My 

parents spent many wonderful years in Idlewild in 

their retirement and made many dear and special 

friends they referred to as their “Mountain Family.” 

  Lorrie and I have been coming to Idlewild every 

chance we get to beat the Oklahoma heat, ski, or 

just relax. I work for Oklahoma State University 

managing an Agricultural Research Center, Lorrie 

manages the pro shop at the nearby state golf 

course, and we also own and operate a cow-calf op-

eration. We have two children, Amber and Kelby. 

Amber is an elementary school 

teacher. She is married to Barry, 

and they have two children, Cam-

den and Britten. Kelby is a lineman 

for the local electric co-op. He is 

married to Shayna, and they have 

two children, Kylar and Konnar. 

  I consider it a privilege to be 

nominated to serve on the board and 

will do my best for the community.  

Biographies  
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Sandra Waters Gorohoff  I grew up in Cana-

dian, Texas, and my parents built their first 

cabin in Idlewild in the late 1930s, so I have 

been enjoying this area for many years. After I 

graduated from Baylor University, I moved to 

Seattle, Washington, to attend graduate school 

at the University of Washington. I have lived 

in Seattle since then.  

My husband, Ken, and I have three sons 

and four grandchildren, all of whom enjoy 

spending time in Idlewild, both in the summer 

and in the winter for skiing. I am looking for-

ward to being more involved in the Idlewild 

community. 

Bill Hull  

 

 I’ve been coming to 

Idlewild since the mid

-1940s. Our old family 

cabin is still here; my 

brother, sister, and 

nephew also own properties in Idlewild. 

  I am married to Barb, and have three chil-

dren, eight grandchildren, and two great-

grandchildren. I enjoy fly fishing, reading, and 

working on old clocks. 
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The Nominating Committee for the 2014 elections consist of Ann Knupp-Matta and Maxi Millican.   The following have been nominated to 

serve a three-year term: 

        

 

 

After making your selection, this proxy letter should be sent to: 

The Idlewild Community 

P.O. Box 225 

Eagle Nest, NM 87718 

Use this document to mail.  You may cut out this page, fold in thirds so that the address on the back is in the proper place.  Tape the page shut 

and adhere postage. 

Submissions must be received by  Friday, July 24, 2015 in order to be counted. 

Proxy – For the member of Idlewild Community Center, a New Mexico Corporation, this proxy is solicited on behalf of the Board of Direc-

tors.  

The undersigned appoints the Board of Directors, as the proxy of the undersigned, with power of substitution, to vote and otherwise represent 

the undersigned at the annual meeting of member of the Corporation at 1:00 p.m. on July 27, 2014 at the Community Center, Idlewild, Colfax 

County, New Mexico, and any adjournments thereof, with the same effect as if the undersigned were present and voting, on the following 

matters and in the following manner. 

 

The election of the above persons as directors of the Corporation to serve until the next annual meeting of members and until their suc-

cessors are elected and qualified.  

To vote or otherwise represent my membership on any other business or on other matters which should properly come before the meeting 

or any adjournments thereof according to its decision. 

 

In the event this proxy is not returned to the Chairman, the membership represented by this proxy will be voted FOR each of the above per-

sons and/or proposals. 

 

 

________________________________  __________________________________ 

Print Name      Signature 

 

 

Date________________________________ 

Name of Nominee FOR AGAINST 

  3-YEAR TERM     

Sandra Gorohoff     

 Bobby Weidenmaier     

 Ben Fahrenthold     

 Bill Hull   
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Plaques & Memorials 

DONATION in Memory of Loved one  (NO PLAQUE) 

A donation in the amount of ___________________ has been made to the Idlewild Community 

 

In memory of ____________________________________________________________ 

 

This gift is given by __________________________________________________________ 

Name of donor 

__________________________________________________________ 

Address 

__________________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip 

 

Payable to: Idlewild Community, Attn: Gabe Thornhill, 1926 Cypress Point W. , Austin, TX 78746 

Please provide the information requested above, detach here, and include with your donation. Thank you 

Important: Donations in Memory get mailed to Sparky Eckles above,  Plaque orders ONLY get mailed to Louise at address below. 

 

Memorial Plaque Order (This is ONLY for a Plaque) 

Each plaque costs $65.00 (Price subject to vendor cost). Each plaque has two lines with a maximum of 20 spaces per line. Mail completed order with a check 

payable to “Idlewild Memorial Center” and direct all questions to: 

 

May 15th to Nov. 1st:  Louise Montague   Nov. 1st to May 15th:  Louise Montague 

                                     General Delivery                                                               11536 De La O Rd. 

                                     Eagle Nest, NM  87718              Scottsdale, AZ  85255 

                                     (575) 377-3847                                                                (480) 585-6031   

                                     cell 602 326 8102 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

 

Please detach this order form and include with your check. 

Each line may be up to 20 spaces total, including letters, spaces between letters, and punctuation. 

 Line One 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 Line Two 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Ordered By 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address 

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Telephone _____________________________________   Remarks 

___________________________________________ 

In Memoriam 

 

Bobby Kent Myers 

Michael J. Stickney 

Duane Altemon Smith 

Keri Weidenmaier Repp 

Clyde Patterson 

Kackie Ellenwood 

Frank Willburn 

  Please send any death 

notices to Kathleen Mi-

chael  or Frank Dodge.  
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Directory Changes  

DIRECTORY CHANGES 

DID YOU MOVE, CHANGE YOUR PHONE, NAME OR EMAIL ADDRESS?? 

Send changes to:  Frank Ray, 8703 Granada Hills Dr, Austin, TX  78737-1446, or email frankray@swbell.net 

 

Please give information as you wish it to appear in the directory. Remember that accurate Block and Lot ownership information is also impor-

tant for the master Idlewild database and the Idlewild maps. 

 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Last Name       First Name 

 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Home Address        City    State Zip 

 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Cabin Address (for example, #30, Rd. 6)         Eagle Nest P. O. Box No. 

 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Property Owned (for example, Block 20, Lots 6-12) 

 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone Numbers  Home phone (add “c” if cell phone)      Cabin phone (add “c” if cell phone” 

 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

E mail Address 

                                  

Data Management Committee Report 

Frank Ray, Chair 

 

The IWCC database has been revised to conform to the nature of our community. There are currently 310 privately owned proper-

ties, and we are maintaining a list of 404 individual contacts associated with these properties. Many properties now have a principal 

representative who stands as the main point of contact with the IWCC. If your property has a group of people associated with it, and 

a single person is appropriate for that principal role, please let the IWCC know by contacting the data manager, Frank Ray, via 

email at frankray@swbell.net or by phone at 512-301-8667. This reduces several operational expenses for the IWCC throughout the 

year. Thanks to all who have already done this. 

The IWCC continues to encourage the use of email to distribute short, timely memos to IWCC members. We are discuss-

ing more user-managed opt-in methods of maintaining a reliable file of email addresses, most likely through a prominent home 

page link on the IWCC website, IdlewildCommunity.org. MailChimp, the email service, reports that the list of subscribers numbers 

244 as of January 15, 2015, and that 150 of the email recipients opened the email. Not bad for a start, and this will likely improve as 

the community gets more familiar with the practice. 

mailto:frankray@swbell.net
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Idlewild Community 
c/o Kathleen Michael 
6910 Calumet 
Amarillo, TX  79106 
 


